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人权理事会 
第二十五届会议 
议程项目 5 
人权机构和机制 

  加拿大常驻联合国日内瓦办事处代表 2014 年 3 月 28 日致 
人权理事会主席的普通照会 

 加拿大常驻联合国日内瓦办事处代表团向人权理事会主席办公室致意，并谨

转交加拿大大使兼常驻联合国日内瓦办事处和裁军谈判会议代表 2014 年 3 月 21
日致人权理事会主席的信(见附件)。 

 加拿大常驻代表团谨请将本普通照会及其附件
* 作为人权理事会第二十五届

会议议程项目 5下的文件分发，并发布在理事会网站上。 

 

  

 * 附件不译，原文照发。 
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Annex 

[English only] 

  Letter dated 21 March 2014 from the Permanent 
Representative of Canada to the United Nations Office at 
Geneva addressed to the President of the Human Rights 
Council 

Further to the concerns I raised with you at yesterday’s Western Europe and Other’s 
Group meeting about the importance of the President of the Human Rights Council 
continuing to be a champion for the full and safe participation of civil society 
representatives in our collective work, I am writing to express the Government of Canada’s 
serious concern regarding the alleged intimidation of a Canadian national, Ms Ti-Anna 
Wang, on March 19, 2014 during the Council session on China’s UPR adoption. 

The Government of Canada is extremely troubled by this case – which we view as 
an act of potential intimidation against Ms. Wang. 

Based on the information we have received to date, we understand that a 
representative of an ECOSOC accredited organization called “China Association for 
Preservation and Development of Tibetan Culture” took pictures of Ms Ti-Anna Wang, her 
computer screen and belongings in the Council Chamber.  This is in direct contravention 
of warnings posted in Room XX. 

We appreciate the quick reaction of UN Security in escorting the individual out of 
the Chamber, verifying that such pictures had indeed been taken and requiring their 
deletion.  Unfortunately, it appears that the NGO representative in question was then 
allowed to return to the Council. 

The role of civil society in the effective functioning of the Human Rights Council is 
fundamental, and has been emphasized by the Council on several occasions including in 
HRC resolution 5/1. Your leadership therefore in ensuring a safe and enabling environment 
is vital. In this regard, I would like to respectfully request that you： 

(1.) Make a public statement in the HRC condemning any form of intimidation and 
harassment of civil society representatives； 

(2.) Ensure that this incident is investigated by UNOG to determine whether the 
NGO in question should have their credentials reviewed； 

(3.) Bring this incident to the attention of the relevant UN mechanisms dealing 
with reprisals against human rights defenders. 

I would like to express my appreciation for your attention to this issue, and would 
ask that you circulate this and the annex thereto as a document of the Human Rights 
Council under Agenda Item 5. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 (Signed) Elissa Golberg 
Ambassador, Permanent Representative 

     


